
From: Kerry, Nancy
To: Aerenson, Andrew; Dan Fallon; Held, Andy; Mortensen, Hunter; Burley, Jessica; Melissa Sherburne; Ihnken, Rick
Cc: Wohlmuth, Deborah; Thad Renaud
Subject: Fw: Water Line Permit
Date: Monday, January 25, 2021 9:29:29 AM

Council, note below received from the applicant regarding water line permit.
Deborah, for the record. 

Nancy Kerry | Town Manager

Mailing PO Box 4100, Frisco, CO 80443
Physical 1 Main Street, Frisco, CO 80443
Email NancyK@TownofFrisco.com  
Mobile 970-406-2988
FriscoGov.com
TownofFrisco.com   
 

   
         

From: Craig Mansfield <rockhead50m@netscape.net>
Sent: Friday, January 22, 2021 4:30 PM
To: Goble, Jeff; ktmichbr15@gmail.com
Subject: Water Line Permit
 
 
January 22, 2021
 
 
Hello,
 
We are super excited to have our case heard in front of the Town of Frisco board.  As we stated in our
first letter to the board (Feb.27, 2020), our long-time love of Frisco and the ability to incorporate a
bathroom and shower would increase the enjoyment of our cabin and time spent here in our retirement
for us and our family. We would also be able to make use of the sewer line we installed in the 1990’s. We
hope you feel that these are sufficient reasons to issue a water permit for Lot 153 in Bills Ranch.
 
Since our last request, we have received permission from Xcel to run a gas line to the property.
 
We look forward to your review and a positive result.
Thank you for your time,
 
Craig and Marilyne Mansfield
Mansfield Living Trust
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